MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING HELD IN THE SYCAMORE PUBLIC HOUSE, COLWINSTON, ON TUESDAY 10th MAY, 2011 AT 7.00 PM.
PURPOSE OF MEETING – ELECTION OF OFFICERS FOR THE YEAR 2010/11 AND OTHER ANNUAL BUSINESS
1
ATTENDANCE

Councillors:


P Graham-Woollard






G W Bates





W Bellin
Mrs J A Horton

Mrs A K Jarrett


Apologies:


A J Austin


County Councillor:

R P Thomas


Clerk:



Mr B J Graham-Woollard

2
ELECTION OF OFFICERS
2.1
Chairperson
The Clerk took the Chair and invited nominations for the office of Chairperson.  Councillor P Graham-Woollard was nominated and proposed by Councillor Mrs J A Horton and seconded by Councillor Mrs A K Jarrett.  There being no further nominations, Councillor P Graham-Woollard was elected unopposed to the office of Chairman.  Agreed unanimously.

The Chairman then took over the meeting from the Clerk.

In accepting office, the Chairman announced that this was the final session of the current Community Council, and that he would not be standing as a Community Council Candidate in the 2012 election.  He believed that the time had come for younger residents to be encouraged to seek office.
The Chairman added that the new legislative powers and standing orders from the Welsh Assembly may effect the current Clerk’s position.  The addition of the necessity to set up a PAYE system, may also alter the Clerk’s position along with other issues over the next 12 months.  It was agreed that this would be discussed further in the main meeting.
2.2
Deputy Chairperson
The Chairman invited nominations for the office of Deputy Chairperson.  Councillor G W Bates was nominated and proposed by Councillor Mrs A K Jarrett and seconded by Councillor W Bellin.  There being no further nominations, Councillor G W Bates was elected unopposed to the office of Deputy Chairman.  Agreed unanimously.
2.3
Treasurer
The Chairman said that the Treasurer would become the Responsible Financial Officer under the new Statutory Financial Arrangements.  The current Treasurer, whilst unable to attend the meeting, had sent his apologies but said that he would be prepared to remain in office and therefore it was proposed by Councillor G Bates and seconded by Councillor Mrs A K Jarrett that Councillor A J Austin remain in the office of Treasurer.  There being no further nominations, Councillor A J Austin was elected unopposed to the office of Treasurer.  It was further noted that Mr Paul Griffiths had agreed to continue as the Internal Auditor for the Community Council.  Agreed unanimously.
2.4
Representation to the Vale Joint Liaison Committee

The Chairman invited nominations for the offices of two members to represent the Community Council on the Vale Joint Liaison Committee.  Councillors W Bellin and Mrs J A Horton were nominated and proposed by Councillor G W Bates and seconded by Councillor Mrs A K Jarrett.  There being no further nominations, Councillors W Bellin and Mrs J A Horton were elected unopposed.  Agreed unanimously.
2.5
Representation to the Vale Conservation Area Sub-Committee

The Chairman invited nominations for the office to represent the Community Council on the Vale Conversation Area Sub-Committee.  Councillor G W Bates was nominated and proposed by Councillor P Graham-Woollard and seconded by Councillor W Bellin.  There being no further nominations, Councillor G W Bates was elected unopposed.  Agreed unanimously.
2.6
Representation to the Quarry Liaison Committee

The Chairman reported that he  believed that this particular Committee had outlived its usefulness, as any relevant issues could be raised through the Minerals Officer at the Vale of Glamorgan Council.  The Chairman further reported that the Officer from the Vale of Glamorgan would be retiring in May and the post would not be replaced, meaning that all administrative work would have to be undertaken by a committee volunteer.  The Chairman said that any representative should be nominated against the background of the possibility that the committee would not last much longer.
The Chairman invited nominations for the office to represent the Community Council on the Quarry Liaison Committee.  None were forthcoming and therefore the Chairman determined that the meeting voted not to appoint a member to the Committee.  It was agreed that the Clerk would write to the Committee, but say that the Community Council would be prepared to support them in any cause should the need arise in the future.  Agreed unanimously.
2.7
Representation to the One Voice Wales

The Chairman invited nominations for the office to represent the Community Council on the One Voice Wales Committee.  The Clerk, Mr B Graham-Woollard was nominated and proposed by Councillor G Bates and seconded by Councillor Mrs J A Horton.  It was further proposed by Councillor P Graham-Woollard and seconded by Councillor G Bates that Councillor W Bellin would act as his deputy.  Agreed unanimously.
2.8
Clerk’s Salary
The Clerk reported that all pay bands had been frozen until 2014, whilst increments within the existing paybands were being honoured.  It was agreed that the increment would be discussed as usual at the meeting in September.
2.9
School Governor
As this was a 4-year post, it was noted that Councillor G W Bates would continue in the role until 2012.  It was proposed that Councillor G W Bates should continue in the role by Councillor W Bellin and seconded by Councillor Mrs A K Jarrett.  Agreed unanimously.
There being no further business, the Annual Meeting to elect officers closed at 7.30 pm.
Signed
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Chairman, Colwinston Community Council

Date
14/06/2011
Signed
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Clerk, Colwinston Community Council

Date
14/06/2011
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